
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 



Furthermore, given pending regulations with respect to Superintendent contracts that will 

be effective the date those regulations are approved, contracts expiring subsequent to February 7, 2011 

should not be renegotiated or extended prior to the effective date of the new regulations.  

 


